LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.00pm 28 October 2020

PRESENT:  Councillors Bray (Chair) Goulden, Sweeting and Yarrow.  
Apologies were received from Councillors Collins and Newton.

Clerk:  Alan Bravey
The Parish Council met virtually using Zoom.
52/20 DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations of interest. 
53/20
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Wednesday 26 August 2020 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed at a later date by the Chair.
54/20
PUBLIC PARICIPATION- There were no members of the public present.  
55/20 CLERK UPDATE – The Clerk shared a map showing the flood zones within the Parish and agreed to circulate hard copies to Councillors.  There had been no interest in the Parish Councillor Vacancy following social media advertising, and it was agreed to continue to promote and review following Covid-19 restrictions.  The Village Hall had received a wind farm grant and had so had no immediate financial concerns due to Covid-19.  The bonfire night event had been cancelled, but there were plans to site a Christmas tree at the front of the Hall.  This had also been discussed by the Parish Council, and so the Clerk had suggested that the Village Hall Committee submit a grant for consideration for some of the costs.  
56/20 PARISH COUNCILLOR UPATE – There were no updates not already covered on the agenda.  

57/20 WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no Ward Councillor updates.  
58/20
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC, Refusal of Planning Permission for not meeting sequential flood test, erection of detached dwelling and associated works, Land South of 6 St Peters Lane

ii. ERYC, Approval to co-opt member to Parish Council

iii. BT, Completion Notice – Pay Phone Adoption 

iv. ERNLLCA, Newsletters

v. Envriofriendly, Siting of a Clothing/Textile Bank

vi. ERYC, Installing Festival Lighting

vii. ERYC, COVID Updates

viii. PWLB, Repayment Notice – 2 November 2020

ix. ERYC, Street Lighting Schedule

x. ERNLLCA, VAT Training – £20

b) that the Personnel Committee should meet to review the pay award, c) plans for the Phone Box would be reviewed following Covid19 restrictions and d) the Clerk would complete the ERNLLCA VAT training.
59/20 TO CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATION for erection of a dual-pitched tiled roof over existing conservatory to replace existing glass roof and extend roof over existing void to infill between extension and main dwelling (retrospective), The Villa Station Road – Resolved – That the Clerk should advise ERYC that the Parish Council supported the planning application.
60/20 ALLOTMENT GARDENS MEETING WITH ERYC ESTATES AND VALUATION TEAM – A resident had requested permission from the Parish Council to use land adjacent to the allotments.  It was not clear from the Parish Council’s deeds whether the land belonged to the Parish Council or East Riding of Yorkshire Council, and so a site meeting had been held with ERYC Estates and Valuation team, the Clerk and Councillors Collins and Yarrow to review.  It had been agreed at the site meeting that the land belonged to the Parish Council.

Resolved - That consideration would be given to allowing use of the land under license at the next Parish Council Meeting.  
61/20 FEEDBACK ON PUBLIC RIGHT OF WAY TRAINING – Resolved – i) That this update, and the subsequent debate on public rights of way in the area, required a physical meeting of the Parish Council ii) That the Clerk would arrange a meeting at the Village Hall once COVID safe risk assessments had been agreed with the Village Hall Committee and iii) the Clerk would discuss the potential of submitting a joint application to the Goole Fields Wind Farm for equipment which would allow hybrid physical and electronic meetings at the Village Hall.   

62/20 TO REVIEW THE 4 YEAR DEFIBRILLATOR MAINTENANCE CONTRACT AND ONGOING VETS MEMEBERSHIP – The maintenance contract for the two Parish defibrillators had expired, and consideration was given on whether to renew the contract, or to purchase replacement consumables as required.  The maintenance contract was more expensive, although the cheapest of other maintenance providers considered, but the Parish Council agreed that it provided the additional assurance needed for life saving equipment.  The Village Emergency Telephone Scheme was also due to renewal.  The Parish Council did not consider that the scheme was particularly effective as it relied solely on landline telephones.


Resolved – i) that the Parish Council would renew the 4 year maintenance contract with Community Heartbeat Trust and ii) enquire whether the VETS scheme allowed mobile phones before consideration was given to renewing. 
63/20 HIGHWAYS, DRAINS AND DYKES– A resident had reported the condition of the road to Metham.  The Parish Council considered that the road was similar standard to others in the area.  
64/20 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That the following accounts should be paid:
i. Clerk, Salary – September and October - £254.72
ii. HMRC, PAYE – September and October - £63.80

iii. East Riding Supplies – Office Supplies - £14.33
iv. ERNLLCA – Training - £20

v. Community Heartbeat Trust - £302.340
65/20
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA – Resolved– i) That the next meeting would be held on the 25 November.  The meeting would be virtual, until Covid-19 risk assessments were agreed with the Village Hall.  
SIGNED:







DATE:
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